
Minutes of the Board of Selectmen Meeting 

This meeting of the Board of Selectmen was called to order at 1:00PM on Monday, March 6, 2023 in 

front of the library. Jason Petraitis, John Tripp, and Brooke Canada present.  

Also present; Chief Mark Smith, Jason Benoit, Sheila Orsi, and Bill Paille 

Mr. Petraitis said there is not enough room for parking and a sidewalk. Measurements were taken, and 

he proposed to keep the parking.  

Jason Benoit said a sidewalk would make snow removal more difficult, especially if there is parking as 

well. He said concrete is not salt resistant.  

Sheila Orsi suggested using the funds for this sidewalk to improve the sidewalk on School St.  

Mr. Tripp said Highway could do a curb cut in front of the library to create ADA compliant sidewalk and 

parking.  

Sheila asked Bill Paille if we could go up School St with the sidewalk, he said he could go as far as the 

survey allows.  

Mr. Tripp said a ramp where the existing sidewalk is would improve the ADA compliance. Bill said you’d 

lose 20feet of parking to make it compliant. He said using state funds, he has to provide ADA 

compliance.  

Bill asked what Vibram was doing, Mr. Petraitis said they were going to take care of the sidewalk on the 

side of School Street with the little park, and come down to the corner of North Main Street.  

Bill said we should get rid of parking spaces from the corner of School Street to NB Farms, that could be 

taken care of with painting. He said the curb in front of the store needs to be set, the store owners were 

supposed to provide designs to BSC Group. Jason Benoit was concerned with the driveways going into 

the store parking lot not being ADA compliant.  

The Board confirmed there would be no mid-blocks for the crosswalks at Maple St and School St.  

There being no further business, at 1:30PM Mr. Tripp moved, and Mrs. Canada seconded, a motion to 

adjourn. So voted.  

Respectfully Submitted,  

Ashley Barre  


